Yemeni Families Sue U.S. over
Drone Strike Killings

Sanaa, June 10 (RHC)-- The families of an anti-al-Qaeda cleric and a police officer killed by a U.S. drone
strike in Yemen have filed a lawsuit asking a U.S. court to acknowledge their deaths were "unlawful."

Salem bin Ali Jaber and Waleed bin Ali Jaber were killed in August 2012 in eastern Yemen during a
meeting with three strangers suspected of being al-Qaeda members. Yemen paid the families of Salem
and Waleed a total of $155,000 in compensation for their deaths, which the families believe came from
the United States.

But unlike the families of the two U.S. and Italian hostages mistakenly killed by a U.S. drone strike in
Pakistan, the Yemeni families have never received an apology or explanation. Alka Pradhan, an attorney
representing the families with the human rights group Reprieve said the lawsuit seeks to clear the victims’
names, not obtain monetary damages.
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